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NEXT MEMBERSHIP MEETING will bhe Wednesday, June 26. Although previously announced as a non-
dinner meeting, ways and means have been found to provide a menu featuring beans and
stuff, ready at 7:15 p.m. BRIAN WEST, a well-known herpetologist, will provide some
very interesting and educational entertainment, probably accompanied-by some-1live
exhibits.

NEXT BOARD MEETING will be Wednesday, July 10, at 8:00 p.m

THE JULY MEMBERSHIP MEETING, Wednesday, July 24, will include the report of the Nominating
Committee, presenting the proposed slate of officers and directors for the coming
year. When the report is presented, the floor will he opened for further nominations,
if any are proposed.

OUR CONDOLENCES go to Ed Bennett, Rifle and Pistol Ranges Chairman, whose father died unexpectedly
of a heart attack.

BILL SPENCE former President, has been ailing from various causes, beginning with pneumonia.
He is presently home recuperating, but its a long row to hoe. His address is: 13207
Grenoble Drive, Rockville, MD 20853.

WE ARE HAPPY TO REPORT that we once again have a full-time Groundskeeper on deck. At the
June Board meeting the Board unanimously approved thehiring of Charlie Schlager, Charlie
proved his ability as an organizer, manager, conscientious and dedicated worker as
Chairman of several of our special events, notably the Bull Roast of June 2. Congratul-
ations from all of us. Charlie can be reached at 301 253-2384.

THE ANNUAL BULL ROAST June 2nd was a very pleasant occasion, blessed with perfect weather,
a fine Band, well prepared and presented food and beverages, and manicured grounds.
Turnout was disappointing - another 300 to 400 could have been served with little
or no additional effort or cost.

THE NATIONAL CONVENTION will be held in Rapid City, South Dakota, July 17 - 20. - Our Chapter
is allotted 8 delegates. So far, Paul Jackson, Rick Sommer, Pres. Dave Anderson,
and Leila Wiles plan to attend and represent our Chapter. Dr. Charlie Wiles, who
is a candidate for National President, will alsc attend but will represent the Frederick
Chapter. Anyone who would 1ike to attend and be a delegate, please call Dr. Wiles
at 972-7480, or Rick Sommer at 253-6380, immediately.

SMOKING IN THE CHAPTER HOUSE during dinner events was voted a resounding NO at the May
Metbesshjip meeting!

CONGRATULATIONS TO Gus Heon, who won two free tickets to the Chicken-corn Barbeque to he
held in September. His name was pulled at the May Membership meeting when the winning
ticket for completing the opinion survey was chosen. (Note: If you returned the
survey and noted that no ticket was included, we put your name in the drawing.)

WE HAVE HEARD COMPLAINTS concerning the "aloofness" of old Members toward new Members.
To avoid this impression we are asking that Members of longer standing "adopt" new
Members as "brothers", and help them get acquainted and integrated into the aims
of the IWLA and the activities of the Chapter. Extend your hand and say hello, welcome.

A SMALL NUMBER OF "SAVE THE BAY" Telephone Numbers is available on the table at the door in the
dining hall. More can be obtained by writing to: Carol Best, Maryland Office, Chesapeake

Bay Foundation, 14 Market Space, Annapolis, MD 21401. A small donation would be appreciated.



These folders contain agencies and numbers for reporting polution, for getting infor-
mation, and for getting involved. The Bay needs lots of help.

JuLY RANGE OFFICERS
7/ 6 Bi11 Rahn 774-6234 Alan Newcomer 831-0476
7/ 7 Ed Bennett 963-7328 Chuck Crooks 831-9666
7/13 Art Cox ' 831-7528 Willy Williams 946-0872
7/14 Bill Nicoll 774-2947 John Nicoll 774-2947
7/20 Don Beyer 229-9446 Bill Blackstone 493-6733
7/21 Bob Sadler 253-3501 Bill Marnane 869-7792
7/27 Rick Egerter 384-6436 Ron Newman 972-6022
7/28 Paul Hancock 774-5669 Roy Greisler 489-7188

In case of schedule conflict, call Mac at 854-3707.
The next Range Orientation and Clean-up will be Sunday, June 30, at 10:00 a.m.

A PROGRAM FOR AIRGUN SHOOTING might become activated soon.Phil Dean, currently Principal of
Baker Intermediate School in Damascus, presented a proposal at the June Board meeting
to transfer to this facility the program which has bheen in effect at that school but
which will be terminated at the end of this school year. Shooting would be indoors
most of the time. A1l equipment would be furnished. Participation could include
both children and adults. A committee was appointed to work with Phil and to report
back to the Board with recommendations.

06-12~9 NEW MEMBERS 1
Bergemith, Sr, Ronald G, 3608 Mt.Clney Ln, Clney MD 20832
SPONSOR[ Marnane, Wnm. 774-6919
Choquette Steve 34 EBralan Ct, Gaithersgburg MD 20877
SPONSOR! Christensen, Richard 963-6049
raig Mac 1709 W,7th st, 101 Frederick MD 21702
SPONSCR! B.O.D, 650~3463
Goodarzi Ray 15205 Montlard R4, Silver Spring MD 20905
SPONSOR[ Cowham, Robert 384-0489
Jameson Thomag 20238 Grazing Way Gaithersburg MD 20870
SPONSOR! Schneider, Bill 063-3629
Moy Raymond 13634 Ceder Creek La. Silver Spring MD 20804
SPONSOR[ Schheider, Bill 489-2501
Parr Albert 16604 S.Wegtland Dr. Gaithershurg MD 20877
SPONSOR{ Smith, Lance 977-7652
Perganm Art 7511 Spring Lake Dr. Bethesda MD 20817
SPONSOR[ Rahn, W.A. 365-8981
Stillwell Rodger G. 11400 Cephige Ct. N.Potomac MD 20878
SPONSOR{ Schneider,Bill 270-2646
Weliner Mark 1314 Granden Ave. Rockville MD 20851
SPONSOR|[ Carbone, Bill 300-1706
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